
AIRMAIL March 23, 1955

Mr. Everett Brown
Hotel Dallas Park
Miami 30, Florida

Dear Everett:

Thank you for your recent letter of March 13.

Since I saw you last, two things have interested me greatly, 
both being handled by a little trust called The Dorr Foundation. One 
is a book by my wife called "Mother and Child" about which 1 am en­
closing a brochure, together with comments about it from many people.

The other is a safety measure, the White Line. I am enclosing 
some data regarding it.

The book has now been taken for distribution by the United States 
Information Agency who believes it will be of great benefit in describing 
America to foreign people.

Sincerely,

John V. N. Dorr

Enclosures: Brochure and comments on book; D. F. Memo #3 with 
reprint from New York Times of 1-5-55.

JVND/est


